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  July 23, 2014 
6:30 pm at Jake’s Diner 

 

Food available 
come early to visit and eat. 

At the June meeting BAM president, Waldemar Frank, presented the quarterly out-
standing member award to Tom Schramm for his tireless efforts for the design, plan-
ning, materials research, and construction completion of our new safety fence.  Tom 
is no stranger to volunteering his time and efforts to BAM but this time he really 
outdid himself and we all thank you Tom.   This never would have happened in such 
an orderly fashion without your guidance.  The new safety fence is a work of art!  
THANKS TOM !!!!!! 



     Gosh, how did it get to be July already?  Before you know it we will be putting ski’s on our planes and flying off  the 
snow.   We’ve already had two Club 40 races, some members have been camping at the local dry lake beds, other clubs 
have been enjoying the pleasures of  float flying and the weather has been perfect for flying albeit a bit hot from time to 
time. 
     As you are all probably aware, our new safety fence project has been completed and it is beautiful.  It makes flying 
easier because we do not have to bunch pilots up behind two pilot stations anymore.  Thanks to a grant from the AMA 
and donations from members, our work to improve the pit areas with concrete will commence in the first part of  August. 
If  you have some time you can spare, volunteers are always needed at these work parties so no one person has to work 
him or herself  to death.  Waldemar will be sending out bulletins on the timing of  this project and the need as pertains to 
personnel and equipment. 
     Our next Club 40 race is on July 26 at the Field Of  Dreams in Redmond.  If  you have never attended or helped at one 
of  these races, you should make an effort to be there as it is a lot of  fun!  Help is always needed.  If  you have a racer 
and have never competed, now’s the time to spread your wings. 
     Finally, our Model Aviation Day event is fast approaching.  The date is August 16 at Popp’s Field and we encourage 
you to set that date aside so you will be able to attend and maybe help a bit.  The flyer for this event is included in this 
newsletter so please make a copy of  it and pass it around to whomever you think might be interested in seeing some 
flying action.  This is also a time to contribute to the veterans of  this country who do so much for us and ask so little.  We 
will have a donation opportunity for you at this event. 



 

Dear Members, Fellow RC Pilots, and Interested Readers: 
 
     National Model Aviation Day (NMAD) is approaching quickly (August 16). This is AMA’s and our second in-
volvement in this national celebration of our hobby. Last year 176 clubs registered to support the event, gener-
ating donations of $76,000 to help the Wounded Warrior Project (WWP)—the charity chosen by AMA to highlight 
our community’s support of a good cause. 
 
     This year, the numbers indicate a drop in participation. According to my recent count “only” 131 clubs regis-

tered for the event. If I am not mistaken, we (BAM) are the only club in Oregon that registered again. Washington State also shows only one 
(Seattle) participating club. Montana and Idaho show two clubs each. All in all, District XI was able to muster a sobering six (6!) clubs this year. 
In fact, the majority of the 131 registered clubs appear to be from the Midwest and East Coast. 
It is difficult to determine the exact reasons for the drop in participation, but two root causes come to mind based on public information and 
feedback from our own members as well as other clubs:  
 
(1) There has been some frustration with the chosen charity (WWP again), which has been criticized by some folks for its expensive overhead 

and disproportionately high percentage of donations used for expenses that are not directly supporting the main cause of the charity—
the injured, wounded veterans. 

        
(2)  Likewise, the effort involved and prioritization the average AMA club has to make to support an event that competes for a club’s resources 

and events can be challenging or not feasible at all. 
 
     Some feedback I heard was that this event represents great PR for AMA, but results in a small return on investment for the club itself given 
that the fundraising is for a national charity that has minimal impact on the local community (in many cases). Several members mentioned that 
supporting a local charity chosen by the club would be more meaningful and provide a greater opportunity to make a real difference at the 
regional level while also supporting AMA’s (and the club’s) mission to be involved in the community. Furthermore, many clubs have already 
events that support a charitable cause or other existing (successful) events.  
 
     There are other reasons of course to support such a national event. As I had previously mentioned, AMA provides many benefits to mem-
bers and clubs alike. We have experienced these benefits and support first hand. One could easily argue that this is our opportunity to give 
back to AMA and at the same time celebrate a mutual mission at the national level. However, I can also understand the frustration of being 
asked to support a charity that some clubs may not find ideal. Perhaps some clubs would be fine with the celebration of NMAD if AMA left the 
fundraising decision to the clubs. 
 
     But we clubs should also take such an event with a sense of perspective: It is only the second year that this day and type of event is being 
celebrated nationwide—and as we all know from our own (local) events, it takes time to refine a new event and get better at it every year be-
fore it can establish itself as a routine activity for the club. I am sure that AMA is going to listen to the different feedback and experiences 
shared by clubs. Much of its success is also linked to a club’s capabilities, including size and ability to draw participation from its community 
(the urban advantage vs. the rural limitation). 
 
    In summary, let’s do our best this year and learn from it, and share our experience with AMA to help them refine this event so it can become 
a truly national celebration. Speak to your club officers, Associate Vice Presidents and District VP. I am sure that AMA would appreciate con-
structive feedback and suggestions to help both local clubs and AMA embrace a unique opportunity to promote our hobby. 
Keep up the positive attitude (and altitude)! 

Waldemar 





For the second year in a row, Bend Aeromodelers were joined by a group of  young people brought out to the Pine 
Nursery Park by the Bend Parks and Recreation District to enjoy some instruction and flying!  Despite the poor 
weather, (wind and rain), all who attended seemed to enjoy the event.  

Above we see BAM president giving a talk about model airplane flying.  He discussed the safety rules involved in 
flying.  He showed the controls and explained the function of  each control and how the radio is used to control the 
airplane.  He then opened the discussion to questions and there were plenty of  questions from the youngsters 
and from their counselors.  Then came the flying demonstrations. 

Here we have both Waldemar Frank and 
Ryan Thomas showing their skills in less 
than great conditions….(wind and rain).  
Ryan was flying a Stryker and Waldemar 
was flying a Parkzone T28, both distinctly 
different kinds of  planes but both very in-
teresting for the casual observer.  They did  
a great job and the audience loved it. 



Above: Not all that attended took the weather as well 
as others…..or maybe they were bored…..but it’s 
nice to wear a tent and be prepared in Central Oregon. 
 
Right:  Always Johnny on the spot with his camera, 
here’s Greg McNutt taking a picture of  me taking a pic-
ture of  him taking a picture of  me.  What can I say!!  
You gotta have some fun doing this…..RIGHT ? 

Waldemar watching James Fredricks fly his 
flying wing and trying to clock the speed.  I 
think the final reading was close to 97mph 
and of  course the kids loved the speed and 
sound this bird makes.  

Here’s member Ryan Thomas doing a fine 
job of  flying his Stryker for the kids.  He 
flew 2 or 3 times and we all enjoyed the 
flights. 



       Meet Ryan Thomas one of  our newest members.  Ryan hails from San 
Diego, Ca. and Texas.  He settled into Central Oregon about two years ago.  
Being a successful businessman in his prior locales, he said he is too young 
to retire and is anxious to try something different and rewarding.  He has 
been flying for about 24 years.  The RC model hobby really appealed to him 
so he bought D’s Hobbies.  He is anxious to make changes and make this a 
hobby store that people in the area want to come to for products and good 
old customer service. 
     He has already started to pack in inventory and says “just watch how 
much more there is to come, including electric motors and esc’s”.  He stated 

that he wants this to be a store where you can walk in and see something you want and then have all the associated 
products that you need on hand so you can go home and start working on your project without having to wait on 
needed accessories. 
    Ryan is not only a store owner but a BAM member.  He has already helped with the safety fence project and the 
Bend Parks and Rec kids day at the Pine Nursery.  Ryan has flown at both the Thursday night Pine Nursery gathering 
and at our field.  He is thinking about seminars at the store this winter…. like we did when Bruce Burgess gave a cov-
ering clinic about a year ago.  Ryan says to stop by the store and see the changes that are being made. 

Ryan showing off the Evolution gas 
engines he will have in stock. 

Ryan helping John Thomas from LaPine 
with information on a purchase. 

Ryan and daughter Canessa talking gas 
engines with a customer. 

Check out the inventory !!!!!!! 



Float Flying at Wickiup Reservoir  
June 18, 2014 By Greg McNutt 

I was recently invited to join a group of La Pine RC Flyer 
pilots to enjoy a fun day of float flying at Wickup Reser-
voir on June 18th.  Bob Ingram called me and even picked me up in his mobile hangar (aka, 
Ford Pickup).  I had never been float flying before, much less even seeing an RC plane take 

off or land on water.  Since I didn’t have 
a float plane “YET”, I grabbed my cam-
era and enjoyed the morning photo-
graphing the other “amphibious” pilots 
as they negotiated the calm waters at 
Wickiup.  It was a sunny and calm 
morning.  The water was glass smooth 
and we had quite a turnout.  As it turns 
out, this group gets together every 
Wednesday during the summer season to 
enjoy the lakeside flying.  The flying 
usually begins around 9:30 AM and con-
cludes a little after noon on Wednesdays.  
Any and all pilots are welcomed to at-

tend.  All you need is a plane with floats, 
a comfortable chair and something to eat and drink.  Bob Ingram let me fly his Sealane float 
plane.  It took off and landed very nicely.  I am now thinking about getting some floats for my 
Hobbistar 60.   Among those that joined in the fun, were Bernie Braider, Dick Lydick, Rodney 
Keller, Robert Keller, Tom Ellis ,Don Sayer, Bob Ingram and myself.  Some of the spouses 
and kids also attended.  We had electric 
planes and glow fuel planes.  Some were 
foamies while others were stick built.  I 
was amazed at how well they flew of 
and on the water. 

Paul Lamb preparing to maiden his Cub 

Bob Ingram with his Sealane Float Plane 



If you have any interest in expe-
riencing a fun float flying morn-
ing, get in touch with Bob In-
gram and he will give you driv-
ing directions and may even vol-
unteer to pick you up.  If you 
don’t have a float flyer, come on 
out for the viewing experience.  I 
have a feeling you will find your-
self looking for floats online or at 
one of our local Hobby stores af-
ter watching the action at Wicki-
up. 

The bearded ones gathered around Paul Lamb to discuss the results of his Cub’s maiden flight 

Rodney Keller & his son enjoy the flying and the water 



 

Wickup’s beautiful shore line and calm water Dick Lydick  and his foamie float planes 



Jon Putnam showed off  his copy of  a SIG Kadet 
design built from scratch.  The construction 
material consists of  foam board, cedar and 
balsa and it is covered in Econokote, which is a 
low-temp covering.  The plane is powered by a 
Thunder Tiger 25 engine.  This plane is really a 
nice job done by Jon.  He attempted to maiden 
it on Saturday, July 12 but due to some tech-
nical difficulties did not get to do so.  I’m sure 
we’ll hear about it in the near future. 

Andy Niedzwiecke brought in his latest “foamie”.  It 
is a Hobby People A6M Zero.  The nice thing about 
this plane is it comes receiver ready and includes 
retractable landing gear.  You just can’t beat the 
price at $99 !!  It took all of  about 1 hour to assem-
ble and it looks great.  It was maidened by Darrell 
Loveland at the BAM field on Sunday, July 5 and it 
did very well.  It flew like a rocket at half-throttle.  
The only problem incurred was at take-off  when it 
immediately lost a wheel but Darrell masterfully was 
able to belly land it with no damage. 

Bruce Burgess presented his beautifully built, Bruce Tharpe designed Venture 60.  This is a beautiful kit and Bruce 
really did it justice with his building skills.  It is powered by an Evolution 15cc gas engine.  Bruce did a remarkable 
job with the covering and even played a game with the members: Who could find the two flaws present in the cov-
ering job?  It took a while and some coaching by Bruce and Rick but they were identified.  Nice Plane Bruce! 



And the results so far……………………………………………….. 
 

 
 
 

 

Heat 6 

Points 2014 Season Standings (aŌer 2 races) Points 
Bruce Burgess 30 
Darrell Loveland 25 
Waldemar Frank 23 
Joe Stone 17 
Ron Wallace 15 
Greg McNuƩ 15 

Race 2 (June 28, La Pine)               
Pilot Score Efficiency Heat 1 Heat 2 Heat 3 Heat 4 Heat 5 Heat 6 
Bruce Burgess 18 90% 4 4 4 4 crash 2 
Joe Stone 17 85% 3 3 4 crash 4 3 
Waldemar Frank 16 80% engine 4 DQ 4 4 4 
Ron Wallace 15 75% 3 3 DQ 3 2 4 
Darrell Loveland 14 70% 4 2 3 2 3 crash 
Greg McNuƩ 8 40% DQ 2 3 3 crash ‐ 

The intrepid pilots 
for the second 
Club 40 race at 
La Pine.  Going 
where fear keeps 
others away.  
They provide 
thrills and excite-
ment for those 
who dare to 
watch ! 

And then there’s Greg McNutt I don’t crash my 
airplanes often. 

But when I do it’s 
never my fault. 















First, I must pay homage to Rick Burgess 
who was voted most deserving of  the 
crash trophy for the month.  Not only is 
Rick one of  the most talented pilots in 
our club but an instructor as well.  Well, 
he was maidening his friend, Bob 
Macke’s beautiful Top Flite AT6 at the 
Redmond field when he got confused 
about which control to use and he decid-
ed on the wrong one!  Congrats, Rick   

Now in a non-race related scenario, 
Greg McNutt likes to go fly on dry lake 
beds.  He says that wind does not make 
a difference and that you can take off  
and land in any direction and there’s far 
less risk for accidents during take offs 
and landings.  Well, on his recent trip to 
Beasley Lake, his Revolver met with an 
untimely death….now let’s see….too 
much crosswind, lake’s too narrow, sun 
in his eyes………...WHAT????? 

Now here’s two good sports.  
Seems like they both tried to 
occupy the same airspace at 
the same time.  Of  course 
Bruce had a back-up plane 
to continue but Greg did not.  
Do you think there’s some 
kind of  strategy at work 
here? 

So here are 3 of  the 4 casualties 
from the race at LaPine on June 28. 
Upper left is Bruce Burgess’s plane, 
lower left is Greg McNutt’s plane and 
above is Darrell Loveland’s plane.  
Now let me see….is that two crash-
es in one month for Greg???? We’ll 
have to see who gets the crash tro-
phy this next meeting.  

I would be remiss if  I did 
not mention the 4th plane 
that gave it’s all for this 
race session.  It seems 
that Joe Stone’s plane 
somehow decided to shed 
it’s wing in flight….not a 
good thing because the 
glide path is severely lim-
ited in such a circum-
stance.  I got no mention 
of  a replacement plane 
for Joe so I assume that 
that was the end of  the 
day for Joe as well! 











 
 

 
All pilots shall be current members of  A.M.A. and B.A.M. Proof  of  current A.M.A. membership 

is required prior to flying at B.A.M. 
 

Visiting A.M.A. pilots and new members of  B.A.M shall receive a safety orientation prior to their 
first flight. 

 
Pilots shall ensure safe flight operations in concordance with A.M.A. Safety Rules and these 

Field safety Guidelines. 
 

Pilots shall ensure safe operation of  their aircraft and associated equipment prior to use. 
 

Pilots are encouraged to verbally enforce safe flying practices. 
 
All guests, children, and pets shall be supervised by a B.A.M. member while inside the flying 

field and are encouraged to remain behind the pit tables. 
 

All pilots shall restrain their aircraft during the start-up/arming process. This includes electrics. 
 

Pilots shall never leave their aircraft unattended while the aircraft is running or armed.. 
 

Pilots shall only taxi aircraft in the specified taxi area and use caution while taxiing. 
 
While flying, pilots are encouraged to remain 25 feet behind the closest edge of  the runway, 

preferably behind a pilot station. 
 
Pilots shall verbally communicate their intensions such as landings, take-offs, or aircraft prob-

lems while flying. 
 
Pilots shall fly their aircraft north of  the centerline of  the runway. This is known as the 

“deadline”. 
 

POPP’S FIELD SAFETY GUIDELINES 



 
 
Pilots only are permitted beyond the flight line (e.g., to retrieve an aircraft) 

 
Landing aircraft have the right of  way. Dead-stick landings shall be announced as such and giv-

en full priority. 
 

Pilots shall communicate any aerobatic maneuvers such as,  low passes, touch and go’s, and 
hovering directly near or above the runway. 

 
Pilots shall not take-off  or land on the taxiways. 
 
A maximum of  five (5) aircraft is allowed in the air at one time. This includes helicopters and 

micros. 
 

Pilots shall call all maiden flights prior to flight. All other aircraft shall be grounded throughout 
the entirety of  the flight. 

 
Hand launches shall be performed approximately 25 feet from the edge of  the runway closest 

to the pilots’ station. 
 

Pilots using AM/FM radio equipment shall have the appropriate frequency pin attached to the 
transmitter antenna whenever the radio is in use. 

 
R/C cars and other surface vehicles are prohibited anywhere inside the flying field. 

 
Smoking is prohibited anywhere inside the flying field and shall be carried out in a safe and re-

spectful manner in the parking lot. 
 

        The consumption of  alcoholic beverages before or during flight is prohibited. 
 

POPP’S FIELD SAFETY GUIDELINES 



 


